

## SPENCERPORT CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT

Student Services
71 Lyell Avenue - Spencerport, NY 14559

TIMOTHY O'CONNOR

Director

Phone: (585) 349-5150 Fax: (585) 349-5033

June 8, 2023

## Dear Parent or Guardian:

This letter is being sent in preparation for the 2023-2024 school year. New York State law requires that each child in a school district have a health examination also known as a physical. This health examination involves a health history and physical assessment including body mass index. A complete dental examination is also *recommended* prior to entering school. A physical health examination is required for grades PreK, Kindergarten, 1, 3, 5, 7, 9 and 11 students. Physical examinations should be completed yearly by a licensed medical provider and are valid for one year or until June 30, 2024 whichever is longer. Additionally, new entrants to the district, students wishing to play interscholastic sports, and students desiring work permits must have an annual physical health examination. Your health care provider is the most familiar with the medical history of your child and is able to start treatment when necessary. Therefore, the district recommends that all examinations are completed by your healthcare provider. Completed school health examination forms, health appraisal or physical forms may be mailed directly or faxed to the school nurse from the provider's office.

Bernabi Elementary School (phone #: 349-5451; fax#: 349-5486)
Canal View Elementary School (phone #: 349-5751; fax #: 349-5786)
Munn Elementary School (phone #: 349-5551; fax #: 349-5586)
Taylor Elementary School (phone #: 349-5651; fax #: 349-5686)
Cosgrove Middle School (phone #: 349-5351; fax #: 349-5386)
Spencerport High School (phone #: 349-5253; fax # 349-5286)

Also accompanying this letter is information regarding the New York State Immunization Requirements for School Entrance. All children in a prekindergarten through grade 12 setting should be age-appropriately immunized and families should consult with their health care provider to ensure compliance with these requirements. If you are experiencing difficulty with obtaining required immunizations from your primary care physician, please contact my office at 349-5150. Please be aware that proof of required immunizations are due on the first day of school of the 2023-2024 school year or students are at risk of school exclusion.

Thank you for your cooperation in this health endeavor and as always, please call the school Health Office if you have any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Timothy O'Connor Director of Student Services Capulle Adam FNP-C
Danielle Adam, FNP-C
School Nurse Practitioner

TO/acr

Our Mission is to educate and inspire each student to love learning, pursue excellence and use knowledge, skills and attitudes to contribute respectfully and confidently to an ever-changing global community.